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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

 

In compliance with Article 26 of the B3 S.A. – Brasil, Bolsa, Balcão “Novo Mercado” regulations, 

C&A Modas S.A. [B3:CEAB3] (“The Company” or “C&A”), hereby informs its shareholders and the 

market in general that today it received the letter of resignation of Mr. Milton Lucato Filho, CFO and 

Investor Relations.  

Given the resignation of Mr. Milton Lucato Filho, the Company Board of Directors, in a meeting 

held today, elected Mr. Laurence Beltrão Gomes as the new CFO and Investor Relations. 

Mr. Beltrão Gomes has vast experience leading financial areas and has been on the 

management of traded companies since 2007. His previous positions include CFO and IR at Lavoro Agro 

(2021 - 2023), and CFO and IR at Lojas Renner (2013 - 2020), where he also had the position of CEO of 

Realize CFI. Prior to that he was the Financial and IR Director at WEG S.A. (2010 - 2013), and held the 

same position at SLC Agrícola (2006 - 2010).  He has a degree in Economics from the Federal University 

of Rio Grande do Sul, where he also received a Master’s in Business, and completed numerous 

specialization courses in Brazil and abroad. 

During his 17-year tenure with the Company, Mr. Lucato led major transformations, including 

the IPO in 2019 and bringing C&A into the debt market. He also continuously improved the processes 

he was in charge of.  Mr. Lucato has graciously offered to support the transition of his activities over 

the next two months, ensuring the continuity of projects currently underway at C&A, and our excellent 

relationships with shareholders and the financial markets in general.  

The Board of Directors and the CEO would like to thank Mr. Lucato for his years of dedication 

and his contributions the the growth and development of C&A, and wish him luck in all future 

endeavors.  

Other information regarding the changes in this notice shall be included in the minutes of 

today’s Meeting of the Board of Directors, available on the CVM (gov.br/cvm), B3 (www.b3.com.br), 

and Company (ri.cea.com.br) websites. 

 

Barueri, June 19, 2023 

 

Paulo Correa Junior 

CEO 

 


